

# Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School May 2017 Newsletter

# "Love one another as I have loved you"

Have you got any questions, concerns or queries? Please don't hesitate to come in and see us.

# **Sports Day**

As in the last couple of years Sports day will again be held at St Bernard's school so that we can use their excellent sporting facilities. This year, however, the whole school will be taking part on the same day which is Thursday 6th July beginning at 9.30 am. Children will be back in school for lunchtime. All families are welcome to come and watch. A further letter with more details will be sent out nearer the time.

# Phonic Screening Check

Year 1 will be taking their Phonic Screening check during the week beginning 12th June. Please ensure that your child is in school this week.

#### Coffee and Chat

Every Wednesday 8.45am—10.15 am at the back of church. Everybody welcome—come on in and make new friends, have a bacon bun and support our school!

#### **Ice Pole Sale**

For the rest of the term we will be selling ice –poles every afternoon break for 20p. All proceeds will go towards the Bluebell Foundation which is a local charity who offer free support for children who are grieving through the death or anticipated death of someone important to them. They try to enable families to begin to understand their grief and cope with their loss. Several children and families in our school have benefited from this valuable service.

### 30 hours Nursery funding

For working families With 3 and 4-year-old children you may be eligible for an extra 15 hours a week of free childcare - so 30 in all. You, and any partner, must each expect to earn (on average) at least £120 a week (equal to 16 hours at the National Minimum or Living Wage). If you, or your partner, are on maternity, paternity or adoption leave, or you're unable to work because you are disabled or have caring responsibilities, you could still be eligible.

Parents of children who will be 3 on 31st August can apply now at https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk

# **Contact Information:**

# Telephone:

01229 840940

#### E-mail:

head@sacredheart.

cumbria.sch.uk

#### Website:

www.sacredheart.

cumbria.sch.uk

### Dates for your diary:

#### MAY

Friday 26th - break up for half term. Non uniform day

# **IUNE**

Monday 5th - school re-opens. Pantomime for whole school

**Thursday 8th** - General Election. School closed

Week beginning 12th -Year 1. Phonics screening check

Thursday 29th June whole school Mass for feast of St Peter and St Paul

JULY

**Monday 3rd and Tuesday 4th** - Year 6 Transition days

Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th - Life Bus

**Thursday 6th** - Sports for whole school at St Bernard's

# **April Monthly Marvels**

In addition to our weekly awards for Writer of the week and Star of the week we have introduced 'Monthly Marvels' where at the end of each half term children's achievements over the whole of the half term are recognized and their work displayed on a board in the hall.

Here are our April Monthly Marvels!!

Nursery - Tommy Short

📈 April Monthly Marvels 📜



Reception - Layla Holland

Class 1– Noah Hadwen

Class 2 - Alfie Hamilton

Class 3 - Sophie Burnside

Class 4 - Alfie Beattie

Class 5 - Harrison Morgan

Class 6 - Sian Clark

Well done to all our little superstars!!



Well done also to Year 6 who have worked so hard all the year and have now completed their Sats - and there wasn't a tear or tantrum insight!!

Now they can all enjoy their last half term with us at Sacred Heart School

Year 6 leavers assembly will be held on Monday 17th July 10.00am in Church—parents
Welcome.